Commissioning for Outcomes
Update
The South Yorkshire and Bassetlaw CfO Policy was approved for implementation by Governing Body on 1 March 2018. The paper and policy are available on the CCG website (GB meeting pack). We engaged with primary and secondary care clinicians to reach agreement on the criteria and processes.

Although one of the objectives was to provide a consistent policy and process across SY&B we have not been able to achieve complete alignment at this point. There will be a small number of variations for Sheffield, we feel that these are clinically appropriate and support our aim to reduce health inequality in the City. The most important are:

· MSK procedures – these will continue to be referred and assessed by the MSK service and a clinical decision reached by the consultant and patient  

· Hip and Knee replacement – Sheffield will not implement the BMI requirement

· Cataracts – Sheffield will not use visual acuity as threshold and there will not be a scoring process. We will redesign the referral forms however as a guide for referrers

Other Changes/Impact

The policy updates 32 existing procedures that have thresholds or are not routinely commissioned to ensure they reflect the latest evidence and  introduces 6 new procedures – surgery of asymptomatic gall stones (threshold), chalazion (checklist), blepharoplasty (checklist), acupuncture (not routinely commissioned except for headache), hysterectomy for heavy menstrual bleeding (checklist), in-growing toenail surgery in secondary care (no change to Sheffield pathway)

Feedback from engagement
Engagement highlighted a number of points we have acted on in the development and implementation plan:

· Age as criteria for access to treatment  - no CCG policy with the exception of IVF (NICE position) has an upper age limit for access

· Limiting access to effective treatments – the policy covers procedures where evidence indicates patients may receive no/limited benefit or seeks to ensure that those patients who are likely to benefit have access to treatment

· Clear information on process and outcomes – an information leaflet will be available and the policy will be clearly linked form the CCG website

· Delays to treatment if GPs do not follow policy- we have liaised with the Local Medical Committee to ensure support and have planned a ‘soft launch’ in Q1 2018/19 with plenty of information sharing and publicity to ensure GPs know about the changes, support from secondary care to highlight GPs not following the process and implement changes to practice systems (EMIS/SystmOne) to support referral, there may be some teething problems that affect patients but we hope this approach will keep these to an absolute minimum.

